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AGREED: 
(i) The Principal Risk Report as at 29 February 2016 was noted. 

   
 5.4 Health, Safety & Environmental Report to 17 March 2016 
  Overall, the number of reported injury events had dropped during the reporting year to 

17 March 2016, with reductions in both training and muscular skeletal injury events.  The 
number of civil claims had increased slightly, but no trends were present.  There had 
been a significant increase in RIDDOR reportable incidents since the last report, with a 
total number of 19 reportable events during the reporting year to 17 March 2016 
(compared with 10 reportable events to the same date last year).  Four of the 19 
reportable events had related to Method of Entry (MOE) Training, mitigations for which 
had been implemented with the result that no further MOE incidents had occurred. 
 
Fitness testing results had been more positive than anticipated.  The outcome of a six-
month trial regarding fast-track physiotherapy would also be reported in due course. 
 
AGREED: 

(i) The Health, Safety and Environmental Report to 17 March 2016 was noted. 
 

 5.5 Planning, Performance and Risk Framework 
  A report would be submitted to the May 2016 Board Meeting. 
   
 5.6 ISSC1/Multi Force Shared Services (MFSS) Update 
  The considerable achievement in attaining an MFSS launch date of 4 April 2016 was 

noted. 
 
Two internal audits had taken place regarding the MFSS.  They were focussed on the 
controls over the User Acceptance Testing process and the controls regarding the 
Constabulary’s readiness for “go live”.  The final decision for “go live” would be taken on 
Sunday, 3 April 2016. 

   
  

   

   

 5.8 HMIC Report Action Plan 

  On completion of the last outstanding HMIC Report action, the CNPA Chairman would 
write to the Secretary of State.   

  
6 AOB 
 6.1 As it had been both Industry member George Beveridge’s and Independent member 

Stephen Barrett’s last CNPA Meeting, on behalf of the CNPA Board, the Chairman 
thanked them for their guidance and assistance over their long periods of service to the 
Authority.  With Rob Wright, they had helped to transform the Constabulary and shape 
the way in which the CNPA worked.  George Beveridge and Stephen Barrett responded 
that they were pleased to leave with the CNPA in such a strong and healthy position. 

   
 6.2 The Chairman also extended the Board’s thanks to Rob Wright for all his assistance as 

Chairman of the ARGC for 6 years and to Paul Kernaghan for taking over this role from 
April 2016. 

   
 6.3 Date of the CNPA Annual Review:  Wednesday, 25 May 2016   

Venue: Milton Hill House, Milton Hill, Steventon, Oxfordshire OX13 6AF  
(Private Dinner for Board Members at Milton Hill House on Tuesday evening, 24 May 
2016) 
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There being no further items of business, the meeting closed at approximately 15.00hrs.




